
 

 

Barkell Elementary  

Newsletter 

Hancock Public Schools 

 Principal Announcements 

 This is just a reminder that we offer a free breakfast and free lunch to all students. 

Students are able to purchase a second meal if they have money in their account or 

have cash with them.  

 Stop by and check out the new playground! Please remember that we have a lock box 

on the fence with a key to the gate. The combination is the four numbers in our ad-

dress– 1201. We ask that you please remember to put the key back in the box after 

unlocking the gate. 

 Please consider helping out our PTO. They do a lot for our school and could use a few 

volunteers to help with various events. You do not need to come to all of the PTO 

meetings to be a volunteer. They are looking for individuals who can help once or 

twice per year.  

 Please don’t hesitate to contact me if there is anything I can do to help. 

Sincerely, 

Dan Vaara– Barkell Elementary Principal 

Upcoming Events 

 2/16 & 2/19 No School– Mid Winter Break 

 2/26-3/1  Vision and Hearing Screening 

 2/28  Early Dismissal (1:46) 

January 2024 



 

 

2nd graders stay focused 

Barkell Elementary students have been having a lot of fun in STEM class! Young 5s and Kindergarten stu-

dents are learning about what is inside of machines to make them work. They learned about gears, mag-

nets, and electrical circuits. 2nd graders are learning to use the VEX Go robots. These robots are kits that 

the students build into the robot of their choice. They learn about motors, sensors, and practice driving 

and coding the robots. 4th graders are beginning to learn to modify robot builds to be able to accom-

plish a task. They are using a “Mars Base” robot field to try and achieve tasks such as tilting a solar panel, 

collecting samples, or delivering fuel cells.  

Young students learn about circuitry and how gears work 

Second grad-

ers program 

their robot 

to perform 

various tasks 

Jade and Nora 

build their robots 

Evelyn and Naomi work to-

gether 

Greta, Jordyn, and Isa-

belle design their robot 

Easton and Jameson focus 

on their work 

Macklyn and Bryant 

pose for a quick pic 



 

 

January means it’s time for the Barkell Elementary PE Cross Country Ski Program to begin. Students 

have taken advantage of the mild weather to enjoy cross country skiing on our ski trails. Thank you to 

the Keweenaw Nordic Ski Club for helping us make this wonderful opportunity for our students happen! 

Hadley and Kylie take a 

quick break 
Students enjoy our professionally groomed ski trails 

Addison and Kaisa 

pose for a pic 
Isabelle 

enjoys 

an after-

noon of 

skiing 

Brandt finishes 

up his first lap 

Students enjoy putting their STEM skills to the test building snow forts during the winter time.  



 

 

Students ride 

on a horse 

drawn sleigh 

through 

downtown 

Hancock dur-

ing the Heikin-

paiva parade 

Barkell Elementary third graders competed in the annual Heikinpaiva Essay Contest. After a lesson on 

Heikinpaiva and it’s many traditions, students wrote essays with their newfound knowledge. After 

careful consideration, winners from each classroom were chosen. As a result, four winners were de-

clared. The winners received $20 and were invited to be a part of the Heikinpaiva parade. Congrats to 

all of the students for their hard work! 

Mrs. Garnell poses with the 

four essay winners 

Hadley, Madeline, Claire, and 

Matthew pose for a photo with  

their first place certificates 

The essay winners enjoy a 

fun ride in the Heikinpaiva 

parade 

Third grade essay 

winners pose for 

a photo at the 

Finnish American 

Heritage Center 

The parade paus-

es so that pictures 

can be taken of 

the essay contest 

winners 



 

 

Merida, Brooklyn, and 

Thea relax for a picture 

Kennedy and Hazel pose 

for a photo 

Oliver, Parker, and Kai show 

their projects 

Archie, Os-

kar, and 

Mason dis-

play their 

work 

Young 

Fivers en-

joy a 

move-

ment ac-

tivity 

Young Fivers proudly display their hard work 

Students have fun in 

STEM class 

It’s always fun and exciting in Young Fives! Students have had fun learning their numbers and letters. 

They have also done a lot of exciting STEM projects, as well as mixing in some movement activities and 

art projects. 

Oliver shows 

his name 

Kai and Archie display their hard work 

Silas and Oskar take a quick 

break for a photo 

Mason and Thea display their mas-

terpieces 



 

 

Barkell Elementary second graders recently did a fun STEM activity. Students designed and created 

structures using STEM Straws. Students enjoyed learning about the engineering process while con-

structing their projects. Students also enjoyed learning about ecosystems on an outdoor field trip to our 

school forest.  

Emmett, Thomas, and Tanner display their creations Students enjoy a winter 

afternoon on our nature 

trail, learning about eco-

systems 

Second graders  pose for a photo after working 

hard on their creations 

Second graders focus on 

their work 

Second 

graders 

take a break 

from their 

hard work 

for a little 

fun Cord shows his work Practicing measurement 



 

 

Fifth graders recently competed in the district level Spelling Bee. Each classroom competed and the three 

finalist advanced to the building round. Congrats to the six finalists: Eli Stromer, Liam Jeannotte, Braylin 

Kyllonen, Jackson Bublitz, Carter Bryan, and Gavin Miller. Eli Stromer finished first and Liam Jeannotte fin-

ished in second place. Both students advance to the Regional competition in February!  

The six finalists pose for a 

photo. Congrats to these stu-

dents for their hard work 

Eli finished first! 

The six finalists anxiously await 

the start of the competition. 

Liam and Eli advance 

to the Regional round 

James and Walter teach their third grade class-

mates how to program their Ozobot 

Third graders have been learning about inventions and innovations using the Invention Convention Cur-

riculum in cooperation with the Henry Ford Museum of Detroit. They are learning about the invention 

process while trying to create prototypes of their own invention ideas. Students have also been having 

fun learning about robots, especially the lesson on coding Ozobots taught by their classmates! 

Third grad-

ers work 

on their in-

ventions in 

STEM class 

3rd grade inventions 

Third graders display their 

inventions 



 

 

  Barkell Elementary Thanks: 
 The Barkell PTO for all that they do 

 The Hancock Public Schools Foundation for their  many generous grants 

 Martha Dickson for her generous donation of goodies for staff 

 Gloria Dei Lutheran Church for their  generous donation of hats and mittens 

 Marina Tanasova for her generous donation of winter  jackets 

 Candi Silvola for her generous donation of games 

  

 

1. All visitors must report to the 

office. Please do not go to the 

classroom once the day has be-

gun. 

2. Please remember to call the 

attendance line when your child 

is absent. 

3. Please remember to check the 

lost and found. We have quite a 

few unclaimed belongings. 

Barkell Elementary needs help with: 

*We are in need of small kids snow pants and jackets Size 5 -7/8 

*We are in need of kid size socks for all of the wet feet that come off of the play-

ground 

*We are in need of size 6 boy’s underwear 

*We are in need of boys/girls pull-on pants size 5-7 

Lego Club is back! 

Students have been 

building some amaz-

ing creations during 

our after school Lego 

Club. The club meets 

on Thursdays from 

3:20-4:30. If you are 

interested in your 

child joining, please 

request a permission 

slip. 

Payton, Ciara, and  Zoey enjoy a 

Thursday afternoon at Lego Club 


